
Praise the Lord!  The work has started!
In our last newsletter we told you about the 
building that we have received and shared our 
vision for its future.  We are very excited to say 
that the preliminary work has started! 

A precious man from our church, Skip, shared 
his construction talent with us for several days.  
Much of the removal of the damaged floor has 
been done!

While the damage was a little more extensive 
than we anticipated and termites were 
discovered during the work, we are now ready 
to start the re-construction and repairs in the 
main room to make the flooring solid!  

The Lord granted us incredible favor with Art, 
owner of local company, Results Pest Control.  
Once he heard the vision, he agreed to do the 
termite treatment at a reduced rate! We are 
continually blessed by the people of God that love 
Him and give so generously to see His work done!  
Thank you Skip and Art! 

Prayer MUST be the main thing!

Over% the% past% few% weeks,% the% Lord% has%
signi5icantly% increased% my% burden% to% see% the%
Community%Prayer%center%as%the%MAIN%THING!%%
My Spiritual dad, Doug Stringer teaches that 
united%prayer,%across%racial%and%denominational%
lines,% is% the% most% effective% catalyst% to%
community% transformation. I have seen the 
power%of%the%uni5ied%Body%of%Christ%praying%and%
working% together.% The Lord has reminded me 
that without HIS PRESENCE our labors will be 
without impact!  As the Psalmist said in Ps. 127:1, 
“Unless the Lord builds the house, They labor in 
vain who build it; Unless the Lord guards the city, 
The watchman stays awake in vain.”  

In mid February, I have been invited to share our 
vision for the community prayer center with local 
intercessors, crossing denominational lines.  
Please pray for God’s favor and for me to paint the 
vision clearly so that they who hear it may be able 
to run with it!
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Also, fellow garden professional and enthusiast Richard, along with  his son Aaron, picked up  and delivered donated 
pallets and leaves to the back yard.  When Richard and his son left, a compost bin was fully constructed and ready to 
receive the many bags of already donated leaves and cut grass.  When the gardens go in, we expect to have some 
GREAT compost that is ready to use. Thank you  Richard and Aaron! Thank you Cynthia for all the grass and leaves 
that will become compost for the new gardens.

We envision the following uses for the 
building:

✦Community Prayer Center

✦Training Center

✦Community Garden

✦Rise To the Time Offices  

✦Disaster Resource storage
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How you can help:
• Pray for the vision to become reality- For the sake of 

the Kingdom

• Cash Donations- Total material costs for repairs/
remodeling is currently estimated at a minimum of 
$10,000. There will also be additional expenses for 
the community garden set up.

• Gifts in Kind- Computers, tables, chairs, sound 
equipment, etc. 

• Volunteer your time- some repairs require skilled 
labor, but many don’t.

Rise to the Time is a registered 501 (c) 3 and is funded strictly by your donations.  Thank you for  your  continued 
prayers and support.

Completed%Compost%bins....ready%for%material

The$Vision...after$completion!
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